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1. What alternatives to your CPM Program do you consider your competition?

· "Shorter training programs that do not require as much time away from work 

· Job specific training required for certain positions (Municipal Clerk, Finance Officer, Recreation Director, Police, Fire, etc.) 

· Other CPM Programs that have the online option"

· Since our program is offered through higher education, the in-house leadership programs at state agencies can compete with our program. CPM programs offered in other online formats (e.g., asynchronous) in other states could appeal to our potential participants.

· So far, MPA programs have been our biggest competition.

· CPM programs that are online

· We do not have alternatives. The MS State Personnel Board is the only entity that can administer the CPM Program in Mississippi. Participants have compared the MS CPM Program to university management and MBA degrees. Some participants have continued to obtain their Bachelors/Masters degree after completing the CPM Program.

· There are regional CPM programs that may interest our pool of applicants.

· Another university nearby offers customized training to state and local agencies.

· Training and development programs offered by other universities and professional associations such as the Texas Municipal League

· People have other options but we do not consider them to be competing with our CPM program.  Similar instruction is available through colleges and universities but they would require enrollment in those institutions.  Internally, we have another leadership program which speaks to the same competencies but is shorter and has a mentoring component.  Our CPM has a more rigorous application and entry process and the Capstone Project is seen as a higher level of application of the learning

· Snelling Center Vermont Leadership Institute

· In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, together with my Leiden colleagues and CPM trainers I am now preparing for an online curriculum for next year.

· We have a local university that offers a five week certificate in Applied Public Administration.  They also offer a MPA.

· Master in Public Administration, Master in Organizational Leadership, various leadership and management programs. A leading competitor in our area is Evergreen College for larger programs and Washington State employee trainings for various leadership and management training.

· I don't know of any

· Flexibility on course delivery. Before Covid, we were 100% F2F. Now we are 100% online. Wondering what the future holds and how we will deliver manage and/adapt to future needs of our customers.

· To a large extent, MPA programs, including our own, are a competing program for potential participants with an undergraduate degree.

· Mini MPA, internal leadership courses university, leadership certificates.

· The University Of NH runs short term courses and So. NH University has a number of micro-credentials

· "Training provided by state/local organizations.

· Corporate training/seminars offered by private consultants.

· Out of state online CPM programs."

· In Virginia, there are two prominent and longtime programs. There is the University of Virginia's Senior Executive Institute (https://coopercenter.org/services/leadership-development) and Virginia Tech's Graduate Certificate in Local Government Management. Both of these programs have been endorsed by a number of state-based local government associations. I have been building up our social capital and political trust with the leaders in these organizations but it has taken time given that administering the VCPMP has not been my only faculty role.

· "The state’s two major public universities (UNLV and UNR) have certificate programs in public management.

· The AZ CPM Program only in the sense that Nevada residents who are potential customers want an on-line format, which we do not provide."

· Competition comes from continuing education training programs, professional association training programs, and private sector training programs - all with some certification element. However, because of the public management focus of the CPM certification, there is no direct competition with our program.
2. How do you differentiate your program from alternatives your prospective or existing customers may be considering?

· "The NJ CPM Program has added eight additional competencies that align with specific topics related to NJ managers and administrators.  

· Offering 15 undergraduate and 9 graduate credits makes our program appealing to those who want to further their education. 

· We recruit exceptional graduates from the program to teach future classes.  

· Over the past few years, we have worked to improve the program for students. Graduates tell their employers and colleagues that the program is worthwhile and effective. As a result, our alumni are our best recruiters."

· The quality of instruction in our program is excellent since we hire a different expert instructor for each training focus area. Participants build relationships and connections across the public sector (not just within an agency). We are less expensive than developing an in-house program. It is an accredited program that is recognized nationally (and internationally).
· I highlight the applied nature of the learning that takes place in CPM.  I offer the opportunity for them to speak to grads or program instructors for their insights.

· Our program is designed to encourage in person interaction with colleagues in the program.

· I think that the fact that our program is DC government specific appeals to our customers. I think they value having a program that centers their work environment and culture. We include sections on DC history and DC government history that are always well received.

· I differentiate our program through emphasizing the program is nationally accredited, comprehensive, and project driven with benefits for participant's agencies, as well as the opportunity for participants to impact the State of Alabama through the Solutions Alabama capstone project.

· Our Program is the only one which provides a national public manager certification upon completion.

· The VCPM program places a primary focus on state government leadership; the program is instructed by University of Vermont faculty; undergrad and graduate-level credits are available; the VCPM program is less costly.

· "USP's CPM:

· - certified public manager designation;

· - part of USA network of over 15.000 CPM-alumni;

· - putting the learning into practice, e.g. Capstone Project."

· Our CPM program is more rigorous than the five week course and is less expensive than the MPA.

· Lower cost and time investment than an MPA, more extensive and specific to their work in government than standard leadership programs

· We promote that this is a national certification.

· Community and relationships. We put a strong emphasis in the community FCPM builds and firmly believe together we build a better Florida for our citizens and agencies we serve.

· The nature of our program is somewhat one of a kind as we are a Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) and promote the program to our member jurisdictions.

· We emphasize the practical and applied nature of the CPM program. We also point out the number of CPM grads we have who had a master degree prior to CPM and still found great value from CPM. Finally, word of mouth from our past grads is our best selling point.

· The fact that the CPM program is a national credential vs a certificate.

· Nation Recognition, cost and the CPM designation

· "Nationally recognized designation earned from program

· Asynchronous version of program allows flexibility for students to attendance.

· Subject matter is focused for public managers

· Facilitators are experienced practitioners."

· Our program differs in that we work together on meaningful and robust capstone projects that have real world application. Because of this, we try to work with local governments on cohort-based offerings so they can benefit from the larger impact.

· "Our program has a strong applied practitioner’s focus rather than principally an academic one. For example, we do not accept research projects or policy papers for the Capstone Project.  Participants are required to design and implement an innovative solution to a real problem within their own agencies.

· Our principal instructors are public sector practitioners with extensive experience in a variety of government agencies.

· Our program is State funded so there are no tuition costs for State employees (County and municipal employees pay a small fee to cover the cost of their participation.)

· We use a cohort model so that participants have the opportunity to substantively expand their professional networks and knowledge about other agency practices."

· Although our primary market is local government agencies, we emphasize the public management benefit of the CPM program to multiple levels of government, and the intergovernmental benefits of networking in the program. We also flex to a cohort delivery model for regions and specific agencies.
3. The pandemic forced all of us to reimagine how we deliver our CPM Programs. What changes did your program implement in response to the pandemic?

· "We redesigned our course delivery to virtual.  We have done asynchronous, synchronous, live sessions, discussion boards, and small group activities. We learned quite a bit last spring and summer and this fall are more prepared for virtual instruction. At some point we hope to offer a hybrid program which will give students the option to attend classes in person or online.  

· CSC and SPAA worked together to create policies and procedures that provide flexibility for the students but still meet CPM requirements. 

· For the 2020 fall cohorts we have undergraduate interns from Rutgers who set up the Zoom sessions, sit in on classes to take attendance, monitor the chat, and support students and instructors.  This has been very helpful so the instructors can teach without distraction."

· All of our trainings are now offered live online using Zoom, Canvas LMS, and Google products. It has been very time consuming to make this change.

· 1. Fortunately, our coursework has always been online but we needed to rework our opening retreat (formerly 8 hour face-to-face event) into a series of short, focused remote sessions. 2. We also had to delay a cohort scheduled for March 2020 because our students were focusing all their energy on pandemic response in their positions in higher ed, emergency management, and state and local government. 3. We lost 2 planned cohort members due to job loss and loss of external funding - both related to pandemic. 4. The reluctance some people felt about online learning being "real" learning has lessened and more adults are familiar with video conferencing tools, which is a plus for an online program like ours.

· We had to deliver our programs online.  No one liked it as well as our in-person interactions.

· We are now 100% online via Zoom.

· Our program became 100% virtual in March, taking our monthly sessions on. In addition to our online monthly meetings, our project teams had to meet with their stakeholders virtually and implement their projects online. Our final projects and closing graduation were also virtual. This year we began our current cohort online, so all of the teambuilding activities that we usually do have to be updated to a virtual format.

· Our program has only offered in-person instruction since its inception.  We changed to online synchronous instruction due to COVID three months into the program year.  All program requirements were maintained.  Participants have been able to maintain their cohort groups through the Zoom classes.  Individual and team projects were completed virtually this year.  For Year One individual projects, participants gave virtual presentations with class feedback using Qualtrix, followed by virtual presentations to their supervisors.  The Year two collaborative team project also was accomplished virtually with a culminating webinar offered to citizens across the state.  Though challenging, many lessons were learned that will be applied moving forward.  Though participants prefer in person instruction, evaluations have been consistently strong.

· Transitioned from face to face format to delivering CPM courses in a live Zoom format making extensive use of the CANVAS Learning Management System.

· Administration of our program moved to the university just before the pandemic began.  That institution was well positioned to hold classes online.  We had to adjust some of our schedule initially but all classes are now virtual.

· All classes have been held virtually since the start of the pandemic.

· In our current cohort of the CPM Program, we have changed the curriculum into online modules. Case-based work in Lithuania (Module 4) has been cancelled. We have postponed the modules and graduation will now be in December instead of September (3 months additional time to finish the programme). More one-to-one support and mentoring to support the participants with their CPM Capstone Projects.

· We moved face to face classes to an online delivery via Zoom.  I am also testing a variety of collaboration tools to fill the gap from social interaction missing from the face to face meetings.

· We had planned to pivot to all virtual class meetings (more sessions for shorter meetings) and increased asynchronous, but we didn't get enough registrations to run.

· We delayed our start date for our new cohorts. We are doing a high-flex model where some participants will be face to face while others will be virtual.

· Fully online via Zoom. Using Canvas for videos to share. Online course survey being developed.

· We've never conducted class virtually.  The pandemic forced us to put the class 100% online, rather than stop the cohort from proceeding.  This is good, because it worked and now we are looking at ways to make it work better for blended learning opportunities.

· Switched to online delivery. Mostly asynch with a short live session once per month.

· We went entirely online with our regular CPM classes. Our Law Enforcement Academy (CPM cohort) stayed in person, but with social distancing and mask wearing at the training academy.

· Every class is now online

· Utilize a hybrid version of our asynchronous online program to accommodate those who prefer a face to face experience to expand their professional networks. Plus this model will allow us to be proactive with our classroom model when impacted by outside factors like COVID.

· We were in the process of moving to a 90% plus virtual format, so we are thankful this was in the process prior to COVID-19. However, the virus did make us move faster with the now cohort #3.

· "We are transitioning some of our in-person classes to virtual delivery using Microsoft Teams.

· We have extended the program schedule for our current class by approximately 6 months and we are planning to delay the start of our next class from the Spring until next Fall.

· We have permitted participants to change the focus/topic of their Capstone Projects if their job duties and/work locations have changed."

· We are reworking our courses online, remotely. We are working with all of our instructors to support their adaptation to Zoom delivery. We already had the program on canvas so it has been technically smooth with assistance and support to instructors in designing their approach and confidence. We are revitalizing our Advisory Committee approach to adjust to the cuts in local training budgets - strengthening outreach efforts.
4. Are there any other concerns or ideas you wish to discuss or share at our meeting?

· "I would like to hear from other programs that offer virtual instruction. 

· I would like to learn how other cohorts feel about the option to request to other CPM Programs outside of jurisdiction."

· "-Our enrollment for the CPM Program this year was half of what it was in previous year's. Even when agencies/organizations had funding, the pandemic response is requiring so much extra time that their staff cannot also participate in leadership/management development. 

· -In order to make enough money to offer the program, we are offering most of our individual trainings for open enrollment. Long-term, this will affect the program's identity. On the positive side, we hope this will encourage enrollment in the full program since they will receive credit towards the CPM program for the parts they have already completed. 

· -Although our online trainings have received excellent evaluations, it is clear that some participants are not engaging to the same degree. It takes a lot more time to monitor that. 

· -Our old format of all-day trainings is not ideal online. If we continue partially or totally online after the pandemic, we will need to rework everything again."

· How can the reality of this pandemic and its incredible demands on those in the public sector improve the demand for CPM while also requiring us to improve our programs' responsiveness to change?

· How are other programs handling their programs in light of the pandemic?  Also, we understand that online is the way of doing things currently but we would like to see agreement among the programs so we are not competing with one another.

· Best online training practices.

· My major concern for next year is enrollment for the next program year with agency funding being decreased.  On a positive note, I felt that our virtual accreditation was very beneficial and effective.  I believe the Consortium should discuss the option of virtual accreditations in the future, providing the opportunity for the full accreditation team to participate in the accreditation meetings.

· During the Coronavirus pandemic, the Texas CPM Program has actually increased the number of participants attending our classes. I'm very interested in learning how other CPM Programs are doing.

· It would be beneficial to have an online community and/or frequent meetings that CPM instructors/managers could attend to share ideas and best practices.

· At this moment, I am a bit worried of how we could structure and re-organize the CPM Capstone Project presentations this December. How could we best provide a rich and meaningful learning experience now that all Capstone Presentations need to be online only? I am very much interested to get advice from CPM colleagues and learn from best practice from other CPM programs in this regard.

· I would like to hear how programs are updating delivery of materials to an online format, how programs are handling participant collaboration if using an online platform, and how programs are marketing themselves to stay relevant with an unstable economy.

· Designation vs Certification; the supervisory training requirement; what level professional to target; recruiting state employees as instructors to reduce costs

· What online platforms are others using? Are they synchronous or plan to go asynchronous? How do you manage Zoom fatigue?

· Not any specific concerns, but I was wondering are there any programs that run their course with more than one class running simultaneously?

· COVID-related uncertainty. Not only with regard to timing of a safe return to F2F delivery, but the fiscal impact of COVID on our clients, local and state govt.

· Reconsider the participation requirement for out of state students with home state CPM program looking to take our Online program, especially when they are paying out of pocket versus their organization paying. I've had some push backs on inquiries when potential students have reached out and been denied agreement.

· "Probably the same ones as just about every program:

· How to maintain fiscal viability; and 

· How to retain agency support/commitment for education and training in the face of tough budget decisions forced by the pandemic."

· I would like to hear from other programs adjusting to Question 3 above re Covid-19 adjustments.
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